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Correspondence from Germany 

Spremberg, June 26
th

, 1928 

--- 

Dear Volksblatt! 

  Here the hay harvest is now in 

progress. It is raining every other day. 

Whether the hay comes in completely 

dry, or this or that, isn’t quite right, 

doesn’t make much of a difference, 

what we buy comes from abroad. 

  The railroader excursions took place 

on June 7
th

 and 21
st
. Those who 

traveled on the 17
th

 reported that it was 

very cold in the mountains with snow 

flurries and, it wasn’t very warm on the 

21
st
, either. Also, no big thirst for beer. 

The destination, where we 

disembarked, was Messersdorf near 

Friedeberg which is not far from the 

border with Czechoslovakia. A high 

mountain, called the Tafelfichte, spans 

the border. Many young boys and girls 

went there and my daughter also 

attested that the beer is better there and 

that the glasses are larger. 

  Club Weisswasser had a band of 20 

musicians. A short stop was made at 

Goerlitz. The musicians disembarked 

and presented a few marches. The train 

then continued on in the direction of 

Lauban. Greisenberg and Friedeberg. 

The village to which we planned to go 

was still a good distance away, about 

1/2 hour south of the station. We 

marched to the sounds of music as far 

as the Kaiserturm and from there to the 

health resort Schwarzbach. Then along 

the highway to Wiegensahl and back to 

the station.  

  With greetings    

M. Hantchko 

 

Translated by John Buerfeind 
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